Holy Trinity Newsletter

15th September 2023

CHELSEA

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on
02078819860 or email Iphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk by Wednesday lunchtime at

the websit www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk) please telephone Mrs Phillips on
the latest.

FIRST WEEK BACK - VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT

Monday 18th September 4A) Class Meeting, 9.10am, Sedding Street
Tuesday 19th September 4A) visit to Chelsea Physic Garden
Wednesday 20th September 6JD Class Meeting, 9.10am, Cadogan Gardens
Wednesday 27th September RTM Phonics Meeting , 9.10am, Cadogan Gardens
Friday 22nd September All Harvest Assembly, Holy Trinity Church, 2.15pm (Details attached)

Sunday 1st - Fr Nicholas’ Retirement Service (Details

attached)

Friday 6th - Grandparents Day, Details to follow

Tuesday 10th - Fashion Club Visit to the Design Museum, 2.30pm
Tuesday 31st - 3MQ, Visit to the National History Museum

October is Black History Month in
the UK, a time to recognise and
celebrate the contributions of
black people to British society.

It is also an opportunity to

HISTORY

empower future generations.

Alastair Rellie Day: Celebrating Grandparents.
Friday 6th October

Next term our CCHT community celebrate Grandparents,
their support and inspiration alongside
their cherished memories.

This tradition was the idea of Alastair Rellie, a respected
member of our community, a long serving Governor and a
very much loved grandparent himself.

This is a time to reflect with the children about older
generations of our community and how they support us
and how in turn we support them.

Look out for further details regarding
information for the day.

GRANDPARENTS|

and at Holy Trinity we appreciate the significance
of marking and celebrating this month. A number of
trips have been organized through October that are
themed around Black History.

Tuesday 3rd October - 3MQ, visit to the London
Transport Museum - Caribbean Journeys Workshop

Tuesday 3rd October - 1CM ,Visit to Chelsea Physic
Garden - Plants, Places and People

Monday 9th October - 6JD, Visit to The Bank Of
England - Slave Trade Workshop

Wednesday 11th October - 4AJ, Visit to Museum Of
London Docklands - London, sugar and slavery

Students Of The Week
RCM - Whole Class Award
1JD - Leonard & Georgie
2ZP - Diego & Hannah

3MQ - Andre & Varvara
4A) - McKayla & Mo
5CH - Kay & Chryssa
6TM - Hugo & Ziyad

gallery

Tuesday 17th October - 5CPB, Visit to The National
Portrait Gallery - Migration stories

Thursday 19th October - RTM, Visit to Chelsea Physic
Garden - Early Years Bespoke Black History Workshop

Date to be confirmed - 2ZP, Guided Walk of local
area - Specific focus on Black history

The school complies with the DfE and LA guidelines concerning the Freedom of Information Act




% Recommended Read &

Shlver POil’lt (ages 9-11 & up)
Author: Gabriel Dylan Publisher: Piccadilly

Alex only moved to Shiver Point a few months back because his Mum had to relo-
cate for work. She does long shifts as a nurse and money’s tight.

So, when a bright light streaks across the night sky and seems to land some-
where in Howlmoor Forest, Alex sees a potential opportunity to make some quick
cash. His geography teacher says that pieces of fallen meteorite can fetch good
prices which is the only reason he is trekking through a wood in the middle of the
night.

But four other kids have had the same idea. And they are not alone.

A A sinister, shadowy figure with huge teeth and a terrifying screech for a voice is
watching them and, although they run, the kids can’t hide for long.

AN \g,

GABR!EL DYLAN

At about 150 pages, this is a short, snappy rollercoaster of a horror story with a
skilful build-up of tension from ‘This sleepy town is so bland, nothing ever hap-
pens here’ to ‘Aargh, we’re all going to diel’.

Populated by mysterious exploding slugs, black goo and zombified townsfolk, this tale of five misfits who
must work as a team to defeat the invaders will have wide appeal.

ST LUKE’S FOOD BANK MACMILLAN CAKE SALE
12:00 pm - 1:00 pm

Friday 29th September, 3.30pm
Outside Sedding and Cadogan Buildings

During covid it was seen that many local
residents fell into food poverty.

To try to help - the food bank is run every
Tuesday where participants can collect a
selection of both dried and fresh goods.

The food bank is open to everyone and can

Come and join us for our Macmillan Cake Sale.
All welcome, parents, children, friends!

be joined by just turning up. Donations of cakes will be gratefully accepted! Please
bring your bakes (homemade or shop bought) into the
St Luke’s Vestry school offices on Thursday 28th September . If your child
St Luke's Church goes to a club and you would like them to purchase a
London SW3 6NH cake, please send them to school with some money.

Telephone: CASH ONLY FOR CAKE PURCHASES

Macmillan is a charity that helps to improve the lives of
people affected by cancer by providing specialist nurses
who give medical, emotional, practical and financial
support.

NON UNIFORM DAY

For a donation of £1 (or more if you wish) children may

Follow us on our social come to school that day wearing Green. Payment can be
media platforms: made on the School Gateway.
School Kitchen Instagram: If you can help with WORLD'S
@ccandhtschoolkitchen = D Y ST BlGGEST

cakes, please contact :

Federation Instagram: O‘ | Iphillips@ccht.rbke.sch.uk ORNING S
@cchtfederation . wWenge © i S

CANCER SUPPORT MORNING,



https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
tel:020%2073517365

S%

HOLY TRINITY
SLOANE SQUARE

£ The world will be saved by beautyjf

Farewell to the Rector
on his Retirement

Sunday 1 Ocrober 2023

11am Sung Eucharist
Celebrant: The Archdeacon of Middlesex
Preacher: The Revd. Canon Robin Morrison

Missa Brevis Jonathan Dove
My beloved spake Parrick Hadley

followed by Lunch at the Rectory

6pm Evensong and Benediction
Evening Canticles in A Flat Edmund Rubbra
Hear my prayer Felix Mendelssohn
followed by a Drinks Reception in Church

If you would like to attend the Parish Lunch please RSVP to ‘
parishoffice@sloanechurch.org
or put your name on the sign-up sheet on the Welcome Desk |

Harvest Assembly
Friday 22nd September 2023
2.15pm
Holy Trinity Church

Please join at our Harvest assembly which will take place on Friday 22nd September at Holy Trinity Church.
Donations are being shared between Glass Door and K&C Foodbank. Below is a list of items that are
needed. Glass Door and the Foodbank have specific requirements for donations, so please only donate the
following items:

Tinned meats and fish that may be eaten cold — corned beef; chicken breast; (no pork please); tuna;
mackerel

Many varieties of pasta sauce (again, not with ham, please)
Rice, pasta (not spaghetti; penne and fusilli type preferred)
All varieties of tinned vegetables including tomatoes
Cup-a-soups & tinned soup

Sunflower and Olive oil

Ketchup

Canned beans, chickpeas, tinned sweetcorn

Cereals

Long-life Juices and Milks — including dairy-free 0

Tea Coffee Sugar Hot Chocolate akves

Toilet Paper and Sanitary products (pads preferred)

Personal toiletry products (deodorants; toothpaste/brushes; shampoo; shower gel; shaving materials)




Shepherd And Sheep -Teddy Bear’s Picnic
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2 FUNDRAISING AT
U CHRIST CHURCH &

< \‘gﬁé@“@ HOLY TRINITY

A N

. Christ Church & Holy Trini-
W ty actively fundraise throughout the year to
W raise money for specific school initiatives that
W reinforce the academic lives of all the children
[ in the federation. Through our parent Fundraising Committee and

@ Parent Coordinators, together we forge positive relationships between parents and teachers and
@ the wider community, to enrich our pupils’ educational experience and contribute to the
well-being of the schools.

Our Aims

Our fundamental aim is to achieve all that is best for our pupils. Parents contribute to this
partnership by giving up their time, offering their talents, or through monthly standing order
donations or one-off contributions. We value our parents involvement and want our
relationship to be a catalyst for positive change. We are driven by our mission to support and
empower the children by making forward-thinking progress to the way in which they learn
and flourish.

How?

In order to raise these funds we host our annual Promises Auction and EIf Auction at
Christmas, as well as other events and activities such as Quiz Night, regular Cake Sales,
termly Book Fairs, Art Sales, Bike Rides, Plant & Bulb sales, Christmas Tree sales, a virtual
walk around the world in 2021 and a walk from Hampton Court to Christ Church in 2023.
Throughout the year we introduce new products and items in our online school shop where
all profits from the purchase of these items go towards our federation enrichment
programme, maintaining our co-curricular education to the high standards we continue to
aspire to.

Our fundraising efforts are not solely achieved through
our parent partnership work, we apply for
government grants and bids and receive generous

=1 donations from Charitable Trusts and individual donors
h}' wishing to make a significant difference to our work,
;,r,.?';- and they do. Pooling all of our resources is vital and it is

how and why we are the schools that we are today.
1 - However, with the increase in the cost of living and

| Py 0 . .
A" m. many government cuts we must continue to give our
time, money and efforts for the sake of our children’s
education. How can
you help:

STANDING ORDERS

Families giving regularly is unbelievably valuable to the schools as it
means we can plan ahead to commit these funds year on year to pay
for specialist teachers, tutors, educational visits and visitors. The
committed standing orders range from £5 per month to £500 per
month. Families give as they see fit and as they can afford. All amounts
make a real and tangible difference to the quality of education we are
able to provide for the children. If you do not already contribute
regularly please consider whether this is something you could commit to.
Any amount would be hugely appreciated and it is totally anonymous.
Please also try to reassess your contribution when a new sibling starts. As
of May 2023 it costs the school £100 per child per month to provide the
fully rounded education they are currently receiving. Did you know
that if you are a UK tax payer, for every standing order donation the
school receives an extra 25% in gift aid which will be added
automatically by donating here:
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http://www.cchtshop.com
https://cchtrbkc.enthuse.com/cp/53332/fundraiser#!/
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¥ VOLUNTEERING

» We have an army of volunteers who help our children. They consist of parents, local residents,

- ex-pupils and friends of the school. They help by sharing their expertise — be it in boilers, art,

W sport, cooking or sewing. Volunteers help us by coming to school to listen to our children read,

W helping with spelling and times tables, manning the Book Fair or a stall at our Summer or

W Christmas Fairs, accompanying the pupils on class trips or selling second-hand uniform, plants &

¥ bulbs or cakes. At Christmas time we require help packing and wrapping items sold through our

% school shop, making Christingles or ticketing tombola prizes. Our parents bake and make for the

@ sake of our children’s education — and they even paint too, thanks to a brilliantly willing and
able set of volunteers who painted the entire outdoor play area at Christ Church last year.
Volunteers are integral to the success of our big fundraising events where many skill sets come in
to play and a whole host of extra pairs of hands are needed.
If you would like to help in any way please contact: Katie Rose

% EASY FUNDRAISING

W Collect free donations every time you shop - at no extra cost to you!

W All you need to do is register and every time you shop online the retailer makes a donation to
W the school.

D easyfundraising.org.uk
. feel good shopping
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FUNDRAISING
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We are happy to announce that we have our very own Amazon Wish List! From books, class
room resources, stationery, arts and craft supplies, gardening resources and event materials, you
can make a direct impact on the resources we need to enable staff and pupils to enjoy a wide
range of learning experiences.

pesss

B Staff have been busy adding resources and supplies to the list and will continue to add items

W over the school year. If you find something you would like to purchase — just add it to your

W basket and follow the same procedures as it you were ordering something for yourself. The items
¥ will then be delivered directly to the school. This is a wonderful way of giving to the school and
% making a direct impact for the resources we need.

amazon %
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mailto:krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/christchurchschchelsea/?searchSessionId=b226f221-8d5f-4bca-b316-fad6d33aba5c
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/htsloanesquare/?searchSessionId=43a25e75-f13b-4117-9cbc-8e3901bc2340
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2LEAKR1C2B00O/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2LEAKR1C2B00O/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/84UKWTXWA6XL/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/84UKWTXWA6XL/ref=hz_ls_biz_ex

INHS |

Central London

Community Healthcare
NHS Trust

CLCH Speech and Language Therapy Service — Mainstream Schools
Parent Workshops Autumn Term 2023

Hello,

Here is the programme of Parent Workshops offered by the Speech and Language Therapy — Mainstream
Schools Team - Biborough (RBKC and Westminster).

Parents can book a place on a Parent Workshop, via this link https://forms.office.com/e/tm7X9eFnQC or by
scanning the QR code below. Parents should either be a resident in RBKC or Westminster or be registered with a

GP in RBKC or Westminster. All workshops will be delivered remotely using Microsoft Teams. The link for the
workshop will be sent the day before. For any questions or queries, please contact: clcht.slt-

requestforhelp@nhs.net.

Thursday 5 October
09:30-11:00  Attention Builders For parents with
Build an understanding of attention development, learn hints and tips | children in EYFS
. to support attention and listening at home and discuss attention and | or Key Stage 1
E listening activities to try at home.
_] 11:30-13:00 | Creating a communication supportive environment at home! For parents with
! Discover how creating a communication supportive environment children in Key ,
supports communication skills and learn strategies to create a Stage 1 or Key
communication supportive environment at home. Stage 2
Thursday 19" October
09:30-11:00 | Study Skills For parents with
Understand how SLCN difficulties may impact on study skills and children in Key
revision and learn useful organisational skills for building a good Stage 3 or Key
learning environment. Stage 4
11:30-13:00 | Listen, Read, Think, Talk For parents with
Learn what the underlying skills for reading comprehension are, and children in Key
learn strategies to support your child’s understanding, memory, and Stage 2 or Key
ability to make inferences from texts, Stage 3
Thursday 2™ November
09:30-11:00 | Listening to and using speech sounds when talking For parents with
Learn about typical speech sound development, strategies you can children in
use to support your child’s speech, and know when and how to refer Nursery,

to Speech and Language Therapy,

Reception or
Year 1

Bi-borough
CQI'IT\UI'IICOI',IQD Communication
STation Hub




INHS

Central London

Community Healthcare
NHS Trust

|

11:30-13:00 | Talking about feelings

Thursday 16™ November

i

|

|

{

, | Learn about why feelings are important and how we can begin to
! support our children to label and talk about their feelings.

|

| For parents with

| primary or

| secondary ;
| school-aged '
| children

[09:30-11:00 | Building sentences

i Learn strategies that can be used to support your child’s spoken
language and how to use colour coding to support sentence building

|

at home.

| For parents with |
children in EYFS |
or Key Stage 1 i

I

Lots Road
London
SW10 0AB

ii CHELSEA
Y ACADEMY

Anchored in Christ

A mixed 11-18 Church of England Academy with
a science specialism.
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Mrs Wordsmith

Mrs Wordsmith is a team of artists,
game designers, writers, data scientists,
teachers and researchers. The compamy
was founded in 2015 by Sofia Fenichell,
a mother and writer with a simple
vision: to create educational content
that works.

Their aim is to improve the reading and
writing outcomes of children aged 4-11,
and to make word learning hilariously
fun both at school and at home.

One strand of this is to have focused
words to help build their vocabulary. In
order to make this achievable, but also
impactful, we will have a focused word
of the week for each class. Children
should be challenged to use it in their
writing and where appropriate, when
speaking, both at school and at home.
The weekly words with be published in
the newsletter

Week 2 — ‘Beautiful’ Words
Reception graceful
Year 1 dazzling
Year 2 flawless
Year 3 mesmerising
Year 4 impeccable
Year 5 statuesque
Year 6 chiselled
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Learning in Reception at Holy Trinity
15™ September 2023

What a lovely second week we have had! Well done everybody - children and parents!

It's exciting to see your little ones becoming big, independent children.

They have been settling in nicely, building new friendships and exploring their new
setting. We have focused on understanding and following classroom rules and
boundaries as well as learning about new routines.

In RE, we have been talking about what is precious to us, explaining why something is
precious fo us.

In Art, we completed our self-portraits from last week, creating some beautiful water
colour backgrounds for our pen drawings of our faces.

MNext week we will begin our Alphabet Code lessons and we will learn the Tollowing
sounds: /s/ /a/ /t/. The children will focus on identifying the initial sound in words
and they will start practising their cursive letter formation. Exciting!

In Maths, we will continue to focus on reciting numbers to 10, recognising numerals o
10, forming numbers correctly to 10 and matching numerals to quantities.

Skills to practize at home:

-Taking of f their jumpers and putting them back on.

-Packing their school bags and zipping Them up.

-Putting their coats on and zipping them up.

-Using scissors effectively.

Have a restful weekend!
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Friday |5th September 2023
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Dear Parents .and corers

What another ,gm.a.t.ume.h! Year One hawe continued to settle into the husy
aayy of school life and they have continued to impressed s all with their
hord work and resilience.

!nErLguzsh.ﬂ'L.Ls,uLEzk, ae started Lo look .at labels and captions. We look at
the differences bhebueen them and why we would wse them. We were very quick
o identify a caplion as a short sentence giving information about an imoge
and a lahel was more one aword naming an object

Ln Maths we continued looking at numbers Lo 10, The children practised
Lorming rumbers correctly and writing numbers with words up ko 10, They
avorked owt different woays of making 10 wsing a ten frame. We focused on
identifying rumbers on a ten frame. For example, .a ten frame with a missing
counder s 9. A len frame awith just one row of counders is 5.

We continued with ow Alphabet Code lessons where we looked .at the different
codes making the [aif. We found ai as in rain, ay .as in play, a-e .as in
make and a as in habhy! Next week, we will he investigating all the different

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend,
Miss M.artin
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Learning at Holy Trinity in Year 2
Friday 15th September 2023

G,
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Thank you for a wonderful first full week of learning, we are so enjoying
teaching you as you have such great enthusiasm for learning!

A wvery big thank you to all parents and carers who are able to join us for
a parent meeting, all the information has been sent home and alse

emailed for your reference.

This week we have focused on deseribing the setting of a beach using cur
sentes. We bought the beach into our classroem and explored different
aspects thru::-ugh. or senses for example, we felt the soft, grl:l.i.n. of sand, ate
tome salty crisps and listened to the sounds of rolling waves as we were
exploring the feel of water. Later we uge this experience to write our cwn
setting description which were full of detail. Thank you to those that sent on
your beach photos allowed us to picture ourselves at the beach. We are
practising the skill as part of our homework task as we are trying to extend a
sentence using conjunctions. We also described our characters and began to
reflect on their emotions as well as their appearance.

In mathematics, we have been using concrete resources to develop our
understanding of place value. This week we made two digit numbers, using
counters, dienes and beat strings. ‘We are now able to state how many tens
and cnes are in a two-digit number and represent this in a range of ways.

We ventured to Sedding Street to enjoy our first computing lesson! We are exploring
new technoloqy arcund us and used Google classroem te sort a range of technologies
found within our school.

Dwring our PE sessions, we have been developing our ball skills and have been
practising controlling a football using one foot.

We hawve really enjoyed creating our own self-portraits for our class d.isﬂ.ll:lg- we hope
you enjoyed seeing the photocopies of thesel We were y— Fatl
blown draniy blj the detail and keen observations. These will :

toon be proudly on display in our classroom.

During our RE lesson we revised our school virtues of
patience, kindness and love as we considered and how this
links to our school parable of the sower and the seed.

We hawve had a very busy week so please rest well. I look
forward to seeing you after the weekend :)
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Learning at Hely Trinity in Year 3

Friday 15™ September 2023

One whole week of learning completed in Year 3 and what a week
it was!

In English, we have been using the animation 'Taking Flight' to
help us construct exciting sentences. We have learnt about using
fronted adverbials, compound sentences and we began looking at
how to construct paragraphs. We will be continuing to practise
these skills throughout the year.

In Maths, we continued our unit on place value. This week, we
focused on partitioning numbers to 1000 and identifying the
number of hundreds, tens and ones, representing numbers to
1000 in different ways and finding 1. 10 or 100 more or less than
a number up to 1000.

In Science, we continued learning about skeletons. This week, we
learnt about the functions of the skeleton and jobs of different
bones.

In Art with Miss Edgeworth, we began our unit on sculpture. We
thought about what sculptures are and identified different
sculptures around the UK.

In Computing, we began looking at digital devices. We discovered
that all digital devices have an input, process and an output.

In RE, we began our new unit "What is the Bible's Big Story?'
This week, we looked at the Bible in detail and discovered that
there are 66 books in the Bible. We thought about who wrote
the Bible and why people still use it today.

This week, the children had their first swimming lesson! Thank
you for sending them to school so prepared &

Thank you to everyone who attended the Parent’s Meeting this
week. It was so lovely to see so many of you and to welcome you
all to Year 3.

Have a lovely Reminders
weekend © T
Homework and Reading Records — to be
Miss Quirke and | oo, med to school on Wednesdays
the Year 3

team.
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CHELSEA

Learning at Holy Trinity in Year 4

Friday 16™ September 2023

Maths

This week pupils:
* (Counted forwards and backwards from any given multiple of 1,000.
* Recognised the place value of each digit in a 4-digit number

(thousands. hundreds, tens and ones).
* Ppartitioned numbers to 10,000,
* 'Flexibly partitioned numbers to 10, 000

Englizh
This week pupils:
e TIdentified key events from the animated film 'Tado Jones'.
* Sequenced these events in chronological order and then went on to write a
recount of these ordered events.
» Learnt how to order paragraphs for an existing piece of writing.
* Learnt how to create compound and simple sentences and incorporated co-
ordinating conjunctions.

Art:
This week. children started self-portraits and created mini self-portraits that we will
use for our Year 4 Writing Targets display.

Science:

We continued our Living Things unit by grouping 12 animals into a Venn diagram that
had three criteria: lives in water, lays eggs and breathes air. We also learnt about the
life processes that organisms all have. Ask your child what the acronym MRS GREMN
means (hint: the seven processes of life).

Histary:

Year 4 reviewed the idea of 'childhood' as opposed to ‘adulthood’: plotted significant
events in their lives on a timeline and considered age restrictions for children and
what they can do legally. The lesson was finished with analysing children's rights as
proposed by the UM (Rights of a Child).

Have a super weekend
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Learning in Year B at Holy Trinity
Friday 16™ September

This week. Year b has enjoyed jumping info the swing of things.

We started our English topic, based on a video called The Swing of Change and have had
some wonderful discussions about the short film and the world that it is set in. We have used
a range of tools to write descriptions of the setting and the main character, including using
our senses and adding dialogue.

In maths, we have started our place value topic and are looking at numbers up to 100,000 -
soon changing to numbers up to 1.000.000!

Art and PSHE have both had us looking inwards at ourselves and our identities, as we
complete superhero self-portraits and think about what makes us unigue.

On Thursday. we went back to Battersea Park and played some fun football games, working
together in pairs.

We are looking forward to seeing you all on Tuesday for our class meeting.

Mext week...
* We start our art unit, Containers
*» We begin our first computing unit
*» We learn more about Queen Victoria and the Britain Empire in history
*» We 'build’ a Zones of Requlation toolkit
* ..and so much morel

Reminders:

- Class meeting - this upcoming Tuesday 19 September 9:10am. Please let Ms Walden
know if you are unable to attend.

- Homework and reading records are both now being sent home on a Friday, starting from
today.

- PE is on Wednesday and Thursday.

- All students must bring a snack and a water bottle.

Have a great weekend.
Miss Pollard-Brown
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CHELSEA

Learning at Holy Trinity in Year 6

Friday 15 September 2023

This week in English, we started looking at “Story Openings’ and their importance in creating
atmaosphere in both stories and films. We focused on Great Expectations by Charles Dickens
and how in the 1947 film in less than two minutes creates an atmosphere to set the story. We
watched Pip run through the marshes and into a graveyard, with the wind howling and
branches smashing into each other. This instigated interesting conversations around what
pathetic fallacy and personification are.

We finished the week with finding ways we could use personification to describe the wind and
clouds from the scene in Great Expectations.

Im maths we continued to look at place value, moving onto 8-digit numbers and the power of
ten. We looked at what happens when we multiply and divide by 10, 1,000 and 10,000 etc.
We continued to compare numbers, the value of certain digits within a number and what
would happen if we added or took away digits.

In reading we started reading The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas by John Boyne. We were
introduced to Bruno who came home to find he had to leave his home and friends behind.
This sparked some interesting conversations about why we think Bruno had to leave and
where he might go.

On Tuesday, we had an exciting afternoon meeting our sheep for the very first timel What fun
we had meeting our sheep, enjoying squash and cake in the sunshine. We are looking forward
to our fortnightly activities with Reception class!

We also had our first swimming session this week which went very well. We all looked

confident in the pool and enjoyed swimming length after length. Well done everyone!

Reminders:
¢ Wednesday 20™ September - Year 6 Class Meeting
¢ Friday 6™ October — Grandparent's Day
¢+ Monday 9" October - Trip to the Bank of England Museum

What an amazing week Year Six! Have a sunny weekend (2




